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INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

TO:	 MAYOR SAM ADAMS 
COMMISSIONER DAN SALTZMAN 
COMMISSIONER RANDY LEONARD 
COMMISSIONER NICK FISH 
COMMISSIONER AMANDA FRITZ 

FROM:	 TRACY L. HAMER, SR. RTSK SPECIALIST 

SUBJECT:	 SAFETY RECOGNITION DAY 

DATE:	 'IHURSDAY, JANU¡,ny 28, 201,0 

On Wednesday, February 10, 2009, the City will celebrate the foudeenth annual Safety 
Recognition Day, an event where the Mayor and Council set aside a time to publicly 
recognize individuals and work groups that have actively promoted safety and loss 
prevention for City of Portland employees and citizens. 

The award categories are for Safety Champion, Safety Committees, Outstanding
Safety Committee Chairperson, Safety Solutions, Life Saver, Signiflcant 
Reduction of Losses, and Safe Drivers. Framed award ceftificates are presented to 
the individuals and work groups that were nominated by their peers and managers and 
a handsome monogrammed jacket will be awarded to the safe Drivers, 

The recognition by the Mayor and Council Members has been well received by the 
employees and work groups and has greatly advanced the efforts to improve safety and 
loss prevention within the City. 

An Equal Opportunity Employer
 
To help ensure equal uccess to progrants, services and (tctivifies, the O/.fi.ce o.f Management & I?inance will reason.ctbly
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Safety Recognition Day 
Ceremony Protocols 

DATE/TIME:	 February 10,2010 
LOCATION:	 Council Chambers, City Hall 

Commencement at 2:00 pm 
Reception and refreshments to follow in the main foyer after the event 

Welcome and opening remarks by Mayor 

1. 	 Awards will be stacked on the Testimonial Table by bureau/department. A tent label will be on top of 
each stack identiffing the Mayor or Commissioner to whom it belongs to (a corresponding summary
will be given to the Mayor/Cornmissioner ahead of time so that they will already bè familiar with each 
award). 

2. 	 Lying on top of each award will be a note card with the script the Mayor/Commissioner will read 
about the recipient (same language as in the bureau summaries mentioned in Item #1 above). 

3. 	 The Mayor/Commissioner will come to the Testimonial Table to present his/her corresponding 
awards. Order of presentations:
 

Mayor Adams
 
Commissioner Fritz (standing in for Commissioner Saltzman)
 
Commissioner Leonard
 
Commissioner Fish
 

4. 	 The Mayor/Commissioner will call the recipient up to the floor and read the script on the note card. 

5' 	 The Award Recipient will come to the testimonial table when called to receive recognition. 

6. 	 The Recipient and Mayor/Commissioner shake hands. 

7. 	 During the handshake, or shortly after, aphotograph will be taken, 

8. 	 The recipient exits and the next recipient is called up to the floor, 

9. 	 When the Mayor/Commissioner is finished with his/her awards, he/she goes back to his/her place at 
the panel and the next Comrnissioner will come to the Testirnonial Table - so ol1 and so forth. 

l0' 	 When the last Cornmissioner is done with his frarned certificates, we will begin recognizing the Top
Safe Drivers. The order of presentations will be the same as for the Certificates. 

1 1' 	 Lonnie Turner will hand the Mayor the script with the Driver's name. The Mayor will call the driver 
to the testimonial table and read the script, After the script has been read, Lonnie will hand the Mayor
the Driver's jacket. The Mayor will put the jacket onto the driver. The Mayor and Driver will shake 
hands and be photographed. Lonnie will usher the Driver to the back of the testimonial table f'or a 
group photograph of all Safe Drivers together with Council. 

12' 	 When the Mayor is finished with all of his Top Safe Drivers, Lonnie will usher hirn a¡d the driver to 
the stand with the other top driver(s), 

13. 	 Lonnie will cue the next Commissioner to come forward and repeat Items 10 and I I . 

14. 	 When all Council mernbers and Top Safe Drivers are standing together, we will take a group
 
pliotograph.
 

l5' 	 Kate Wood will make closing remarks and invite the attendees to take refi'eshments in the lobbv area 
outside of Council Chambers 

Prograrn Team: 
Tracy l-Iamer, Certificates Lead &. usher x 3-5480 Steve Morgan, usher 
Lonnie 'Iumer, Safe Driver Lead &. usher.x 3-5389 Photography performed by Printing & Distribution 
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MAYOR 
INTRODUCTION & TALKING POINTS 

Welcome to the l4'h annual "safety Recognition Day." 

Today we take the time out of our busy schedules to recognize City of 
Portland employees for their efforls in safety throughout the year. 

The safety of our employees is of utmost importance. Through the diligence 
of all City employees we have made great strides in reducing workplace 
accidents, injuries and illnesses. 

Through our continued hard work, we need to make sure that all of our 
employees return home safely to their families each and every day. The 
safety of our employees is also essential so that we can keep our highly 
skilled workers on the job to provide vital services to our citizens. 

Thank you all for coming today, and thank you for your many contributions 
to ensure the continued success of our safety program. 
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SAFE DRIVER: Darel McDermid 

Darel has been an employee of Printing & Distribution for over 20 years, During this time he has 
exercised good safety judgment in carrying out hib daily duties of delivering the City's business in the 
form of US Mail, inter-office mail, print orders and paper deliveries. With countless starts and stops, his 
'safety first' attitude is imperative to him carrying out his job responsibilities. And to top off his 
accomplishments, Darel (and all of his driver co-workers) had perfect attendance during the December 
2008 snowstorm. We are pleased to have such a dedicated and conscientious employee as Darel 
representing Printing & Distribution and the City of Portland. 
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SAFETY COMM ITTEES: Maintenance Operations 

Met all requirements and duties of a safety committee including, but not limited to: 
. upgrading of the sweeper wash area, 
. identifying speed problems on North. Kerby Ave. and installing permanent speed controls 
. addressing snow and ice safety issues leading to training program for the entire bureau, 
. developed safety procedures for fuel containers. 

This committee has worked hard to increase its availability to all Bureau employees and continues to 
build safe work programs. 

SAFETY GHAMPION: Don Davis, AEOll, in the Street Maintenance Division Don has had a 
profound influence on identifying the areas of Workzone Traffic Control that need to be most emphasized 
in our training program. He has shown a willingness, as a trainer, to listen to concerns of diverse 
workgroups and make safety suggestions that upgrade the workplace safety of our entire workforce at 
Maintenance. 

SAFETY CHAMPION: DarrellWarren, UWl, in the Street Maintenance Division. Darrell is a repeat 
nominee from last year. He was nominated again this year at the insistence of our Maintenance 
Operations Safety Committee primarily because they feel that he continues to go far beyond the norm in 
the leadership he shows in setting up and teachiry others to set up safe workzones. 

SAFETY SOLUTIONS: Scot Weaver, Environmental Services Division Supervisor, and Tim 
Langdon, Maintenance Mechanic. After receiving a number of new trucks in our fleet, it was noted 
that the hydraulics needed to be tested and adjusted in order to insure safe operation. This meant the 
coordination of a number of work crews, timely scheduling, and a thorough understanding of the 
adjustment issues. Scot and Tim stepped up and made sure that this process was carried out,and most 
importantly, averted any potential accidents by facilitating a timely fix to the problem. 

SAFETY SOLUTIONS: Keith Orr, Electricat Supervisor. ldentified a process that enabled 
Maintenance to upgrade and insure ongoing maintenance of our 1st Ad Kits and outside Eye-Wash 
Stations at all of our locations. 

SAFETY SOLUTIONS: Mike Park, Pubtic Works Supervisor ll, and Ted Harvey, Concrete Finisher. 
Both of these employees play leadership roles in our Sidewalk Repair Section. They have given 
extraordinary effort to improve the safety culture in their work group. An example of some these efforts 
are there increased daily safety communication with their work team, and there relentless influence to 
include safety in all work discussions, 

SAFE DRIVER: Allyne Grimm 

Allyne has been with the City since 9118186. He works as an AEO ll, working on the night crew as Sweeper 
Operator, receiving occasional upgrade to Night Supervisor. He also works as an informal trainer with new 
members of the night crew and is highly respected for his driving skills and his ability to share safe driving tips with 
his fellow employees. 
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SAFETY COMMITTEES: Parking Enforcement 

MEMBERS: 

Debbie Barkley Mark Friedman Laurel Shepard 
David Brugger Shelley Knezevich Patti Peterson 

The committee has promoted safety and health awareness by 

. Updating department's building evacuation backpack.
 

. Developed a new protocol for officers involved in abusive or assault situations.
 

. Sponsored a safety reminder quiz at a department staff meetingthat was so successful, the 
committee was invited to present it again at a bureau-wide meeting. 

oursrANDlNG SAFETY coMMlrrEE cHAtRPERSON: sheily Knezevich 

Parking Enforcement proudly recognizes Shelley as an important leader of the parking enforcement 
safety committee for several years. Our whole staff knows and appreciates what Shelley continually 
accomplishes for our safety. 

She encourages and leads safety committee members to attendthe City's safety 
committee professional development opportunities, even offering rides events. 
She developed department specific forms for conducting inspections, reporting incidents 
and safety concerns that fit our operational needs 
She initiated and maintains the vehicle safety kits for the vehiclesthat our officers drive; 
checking each one and restocking depleted items to ensure kits are complete and ready 
for use. 
She tracks and updates our safety concern results, helping us to organize and respond to 
issues. 
She's a problem solver who finds solutions and responds to officers in a timely fashion 
insti lling confidence and encouraging participation im proving safety. 

SAFE DRIVER: Jan Flett 

Jan has worked at Parking Enforcement for 1 2 lz years, most of this time as a Swing Shift Officer, Like 
all our vehicle officers, Jan spends the majority of her shiftin her car in heavy traffic while checking for 
illegally parked vehicles, rjvatching for pedestrians and othertraffic.Jan works during the most hazardous 
time of the day, evening rush hour and late nights, when people are driving home from the bars and 
clubs. Jan is a great example of all the good attributes of being a Parking Enforcement Officer, including 
making safe driving an integral part of her job. 
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SAFE DRIVER: Officer Blaine Tyler 

Officer Tyler has been with the Portland Police Bureau since January 1985. Having worked in 
North/Northeast Precincts his entire career, he chose to work patrol; driving the streets of 
Portland to keep us safe. 

Officer Tyler makes use of the most visible piece of police equipment, his marked police car, in 
a safe and professional manner; having responded to countless numbers of high and low priority 
calls, all of which requiring diligent response in a police vehicle. 

officer Tyler exemplifies what a safe driver award should recognize 
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SAFETY COMMITTEE: Constructlon & Design 

ln recognition of the Committee's continued efforts to improve the Bureau's systems for managing 
construction safety. The committee has developed safety related polices, contract language and training 
recommendations in an effort to make BES construction projects safer places for Citizens, Contract 
Workers and City Employees. 

Gary Hodge Pat Nagle Stephen Hawkins Janet Strahl 
Neil Choate Rick McCoy Laurie Allen Phil Choate 
Joe Panis Theresa Waters Scott Gibson Blair Bean 
Julie Suor Alicia Rawlins LyndellWalton Pat Darby 

SAFETY GOMMITTEE: Field Construction 

This committee is focused on the hazards that inspectors and technicians face on constructions sites. 
They have taken steps to reduce and control hazards in some of the most dangerous work locations in 
the city. 

Terry Tice Veronica Ferguson Pat Nagle Jim Schiller 
Dean Wendt Scott Mackenzie Sue Terzo Jason Wengzynek 

SAFETY COMMITTEE: Material Testing Laboratory 

The newest safety committee in the Bureau of Environmental Services, this group was formed during 
2009 to focus on specific hazards and concerns that bureau employees face at the materials testing lab, 

Cynthia Triplett Neil Bruesch Sheri Dauphinias Julie Suor 

SAFETY CHAMPION: Paul Schuberg 

The Bureau of Environmental Services recognizes Paulfor his safety management efforts. As a senior 
risk specialist, Paul facilitates safety education for the Engineering Work Group. With the expansion of 
this group, Paul made a strong commitment to ensure that new employees received quality and timely 
safety education. 

SAFETY CHAMPIONS: Alf Evers, Jon Bole, Paul Akerill Tonia Mathieu, Bryant Sanders and Dave 
Cusack 

The Bureau of Environmental Services recognizes this team for its safety efforts as inspectors of the 
East Side Combine Storm Overflow tunneling operation. Each of themworked a shift in the tunnelg¡lil 
the north drive was completed. Along side the tunnel workers they attended safety classes, meetings,
planning secessions, and faced numerous hazards. The drive was completed withfew adverse incidents 
due in no small part to the safety efforts of these six particular inspectors. 
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SAFETY CHAMPION: Fahim Rahman, 

The Bureau of Environmental Services recognizes Fahim for his leadership efforts, As a construction 
manager for Environmental Servicss for several years, Fahim has ensured contractors provide safety
plans and other safety related documents to the construction team and has initiatedsafety tailgate 
meetings for his work group 

During 2009, Fahim joined the SHARP Oversight Committee, This committee has been instrumental in 
the effort to maintain the Bureau's Engineering Services status as an Oregon OSHA Safety and Health 
Achievement Recognition Program employer. 

SAFETY CHAMPION: Scott Norris, Wastewater Electrical and lnstrumentation Group. 

Scott is an active member of the Wastewater Group Safety Committee and a regular contributor to 
thoughtful safety ideas. Good follow-up is one of his strong suits in addition to hls solid work ethic. 

SAFETY SOLUTIONS: Will Tucker, Wastewater Group Pump Station Millwright 

Will came up with the concept of lighter manhole covers, tracked locations and did the leg work to 
implement this significant safety improvement that has prevented lifting injuries. Will has a great "can-do" 
attitude that everyone appreciates. 

SAFE DRIVER: Randy White 
Randy was selected as the Bureau of Environmental Service's top safe driver by the Waste Group safety 
committee and his pump station crew because of his exemplary safe driving. He has had no collisions, 
maintains and excellent driving record and responds to emergency call-outs, often performed under 
harsh weather conditions. Thank you, Randy, for your dedication to driving safely and responsibly. 
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SAFETY COMMITTEE: 

2009 was a year of big changes for the Bureau of Development Services. ln response to a significant 
downturn in the building and development industry, the bureau reduced its workforce by almost 50 
percent. Despite the challenges brought by such change, the BDS Safety Committee continued to carry 
out its directives with enthusiasm and creativity. An OSHA compliance inspection in September went 
very well because the Committee had been performing its required duties in a proactive andthorough 
manner. Our thanks to the BDS Safety Committee for your commitment to the safety and well-beiñg of 
your co-workers. 

SAFETY CHAMPION 

ln May 2009, BDS lnspections Division Manager Jim Nicks took initiative to help employees effectively
address verbal threats of physical harm and violence, Because the bureau's work involves enforcing
land use and construction laws, customers have been known to occasionally become angry and upset. 

Last May, Jim was notified that a customer in the building was making veiled threats to some employees.
Jim immediately took action by informing the Portland Police Bureau and BDS staff about the potentially 
dangerous situation. Jim took the safety of the employees very seriously, and made sure that all 
precautions were taken and preventative measures were enacted, should that customer return to the 
building again or call for service at an off-site location. 

After successfully diffusing that encounter, Jim worked with the Safety Committee to raise employee 
awareness about policies and procedures for effectively dealing with threatening people. Thank you, 
Jim Nicks, for demonstrating your care and concern for BDS employees! 

OUTSTANDI NG SAFETY CHA¡RPERSON : 

Kathy Saunders, Development Services Code Specialist lll, has been an active member of the BDS 
Safety Committee since January,2007. ln June of that year, Kathy became an official member, and 
then on January 14, 2009, she was elected Chair. Earlier this year Kathleen was one of BDS' presenters 
at this year's Citywide Safety Committee Bootcamp. 

During her first year as Safety Committee Chair, Kathy has become known as a "get it done" leader. She 
has helped to build safety awareness among BDS employees by being willing to ask employees their 
thoughts and ideas about safety issues and following-through on their ideas and suggestions. 

Kathy brings high energy, tenacity and an impressive commitment to helping BDS employees remain 
safe and healthy. Thank you, Kathy Saunders, for a job well done! 



sRD 2/10/10 

BDS Page 2 of 2 

LIFE SAVING 
The City of Portland's Noise Control Officer, Paul van Orden, was working with Poriland police at a *Lasf 
Thursda¡/'event on NE Alberla Street in August 2009, when he had causé to take immediate action to 
protect the lives of citizens in the area, 

The "LasÚ Thursdaf:monthly event attracts over 10,000 people during the warm summer months. The 
street closes to automobiles, as a safety precaution. 

On August 27, a motorist suffering from heat stroke lost control of his Suburban and crashed through a 
road closure barricade at the "Last Thursday" event, nearly striking Paul. Paul reacted quickly to halt the 
incoherent motorist from driving past the barricade into a street filed with pedestrians. Then ñe 
telephoned Portland Police for assistance and herped secure the area. 

Paul clearly took initiative well above and beyond his routine professional responsibilities. This incident 
was just one of the many ways Paul van Orden has distinguished himself while serving the citizens of 
Portland. 

SAFE DRIVER: Bill Pettis 

Bill Pettis has worked for the Bureau of Development services since 19g8, when he started as an 
Electrical lnspector. He has been a Comþt¡Ale¡ Building lnspector since 2001. lnspectors at the Bureau 
of Development Services average more tfran g,000 driviñg miles per year. During his successful 
tenure at BDS, Bill has become an accomplished professional, having earnedj¡Jnew professional
certifications in the past two years and successfully completing more tñan B0 hours of professional
development training. (That's a lot of classroom hours and teJt+aking!) Thank you, Biì¡, for driving safely
and for your dedication to excellence. 
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Within our careers we see great things from the people we work with every day. From an exceptional 
lew, we see even greater things that deserve specific merit. Hre Fighter Williams has worked on Engine
One since 1997 and has been a primary driver since July 2007. HiJprofessionalism and attention to 
detail is worthy of the highest honors. 

Fred diligently observes daily, weekly and monthly regimens to ensure that the apparatus is not only
presentable but well equipped and ready to go. Fred is careful about choosing a route to a scene tát<ing
into account potential delays from trains, bridges, construction and other factõrs that might impede fast 
and safe response. On scene, Fred is careful to position the apparatus to provide the bðst protection for 
the crew. 

Thank you, Fred, for your outstanding service and safe driving peformance; it is our pleasure to honor 
you as Portland Fire & Rescue's top safe driver for your commitment to safety and wellbeing of your
fellow employees and the citizens of Portland. 
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SAFETY CHAMPION: Jeff Guard, Training and Development Analyst 

Jeff joined the Water Bureau in 2OO4 as a risk specialist. Under his dedicated leadership, the Bureau 
established Standard Operating Procedures and Job Hazard Analyses; the Safety Committees became 
self-sufficient, and the Bureau was awarded certification under OR OSHA's Safety & Health Achievement 
Recognition Program. 

Jeff developed and implemented numerous training programs and has presented frequently atcity-wide 
safety events and conferences. His leadership in safety training and program development were 
instrumental in his attaining a recent promotion to Training Analyst 

Thank you, Jeff, for your dedication to improving and expanding the Bureau's safety culture. 

SAFETY CHAMPION: Shon Ponder 

The bureau is pleased to recognize Shon for his dedication to safe work practices and the safety of 
others. Shon: 

. 	 Continually strives to improve safe work practices 

. 	 Takes ownership of safety issues related to his work and follows through to resolution 
r 	 Plans site specific safety procedures 
. 	 Takes his and others' safety seriously; he simply will not perform a task if it's unsafe 
o 	Develops safe and reasonable solutions to safety deficiencies which better ensures that any 

deficiencies are address quickly and not forgotten 

Thank you, Shon for your outstanding work ethic and personal accountability to safety! 

OUTSTANDING SAFETY GOMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON: Gary W. Egan, CAD Analyst 

Gary is the Co-Chair for Water Bureau's Portland Building Safety Commitee. Gary has raised the bar 
for the committee's dedication and performance by increasing its participation in safety events such as 
"Take a Break for Safety" and Bureau Wide Safety Committee Meetings. Gary used his personal time 
and energy to complete üre Professional Safety Development Program with Oregon OSHA, receiving his 
certificate of completion last November. Gary also has challenged fellowcommittee members to 
complete this program and incorporated portions of the on-line training into their safety committee 
meetings. Thank you, Gary, for all of your efforts to elevate the interest and participationin the Water 
Bureau's safety program. 

LIFE SAVER: Jeff Farrell, Lead Water Security Specialist 

Jeff was locking up Washington Park one night wlren he heard police dispatched to a suicide attempt in 
the park. A distraught man stated that he was going to kill himself by inhaling CO fumes from 
his vehicle's exhaust. Portland Police was unable to find the man or his vehicle, cleared the calland 
left. While driving through the park, Jeff spotted an idling vehicle that had a hose connected to the tail 
pipe and routed into the car's occupant compartment; Jeff immediately notified Water Bureau's dispatch 
center of the find, then opened the car up and pulled the man out: The victim was disoriented and most 
likely would have died if Jeff hadn't taken immedi k ate action to get him out of the vehicle. 
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LIFE SAVER: Robin Hagedorn, Office Support Specialist lll 

Another employee at the Portland Building suffered a bad fall in one of the stairwells. Robin was quick to 
summon medical attention for the injured employee, ensure that the front desk reception was aware to 
direct the medical crews and rendered first aid to the victim until medical cews arrived, Robin, your 
concern and actions for the welfare of others is much appreciated, thank you. 

LIFE SAFETY & EMERGENCY RESPONSE:
 
Sandy River Grew, Andrew Degner, Steve Schenk, Jamie Teatsworth, Todd Evers, Alan Boschee
 

A mechanical failure caused a city employee to lose control of his truck and drive into Reservoir 2. The 
truck was completely submerged. The driver was able to exit the vehicle and go to the Headworks facility
where he received help from the treatment operators. The Sandy River Sation's crew took immediate 
action to contain the truck's contents and safely removed the vehiclefrom the reservoir within 4 hours 
after the incident. The driver escaped with minor injuries and the Bureau did not have to shut-off water to 
the conduits. We tha¡k these employees for exemplifying such timely, professional and safe emergency
response and life safety. 

SAFE DRIVER: Brian J. Bowles, Construction Equipment Operator 

During his tenure, Brian has not had any accidents nor any category 1 traffic crime violations. Brian is a 
CDL and can be relied upon to operate his equipment safely. 
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SAFETY COMMITTEES: Operations Group 

MEMBERS: 

Peter Anthony 
Barbara Aguon 

Greg Hawley, Chairperson 
Tom Henn 

Don McTaggart 
Paul Radmaker 

Doug Brenner Gary Johnson Alex Salazar 
Vicki Burwell 
Lance Condray 

Linda Johnson 
Shawn Lindsey 

Christy Slazar 
Aaron Smelser 

Pam Douglas Vince Moore Scot Vanderpool 

This committee has reinvigorated our site inspections process by creating a useful form to facilitate the 
inspection process. Additional, they have solidified the communication plan with the management team 
on how to submit safety recommendations that require their attention and response. 

SAFETY COMMITTEE: Recreatlon Group 

MEMBERS: 

Jenell Andrews Rick Cantu Kevin Mattias, Chairperson 
Barbara Aguon Lori Higgins Nancy Roth 
Jenny Birt Sheryl Juber 

This committee continues to oversee the safety issues at our Recreation sites throughout the bureau. 
Their awareness of our recreation programs and risk management principles is instrumental in our 
continuous safety improvement for our workers and our guests. 

SAFETY cHAMPIoN: Betsy Redfearn, Parks Maintenance supervisor 

As a supervisor, Betsy diligently ensures that her workers have the necessary equipment, tools and 
personal protective equipment to perform their jobs safely. 

One way she goes beyond the basic requirements of her job is by developing safety relatedjob aids for 
workers, that are specific to their routes; preparing personal protective equipmentkits specific to non­
routine functions to ensure nothing is inadvertently forgotten. ln thework shop, she keeps supplies and 
equipment in good order, labeled forease in finding and stowing gearandproviding carts to move heavy 
items around the shop and when loading trucks. 
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LIFE SAVER: 

Carina Conley Eric Kennedy Madeleine Hanlon-Austín
 
Stan Kowalczyk Ben Kowalczyk William Morrison
 

This award is to acknowledge the Peninsula Pool Aquatics staff for saving the life of a young 
boy. The team applied their skills that they practice regularly in the event a swimmer 
experiences difficulty in the waterwhile at a City pool. We appreciate their dedication to the 
safety and welfare of Portland citizens. 

SAFE DRIVER: Jim Rhonduis 

Portland Parks & Recreation is pleased to recognize Jim as its top safe driver during 200g. Jim 
drives a daily route to per-form his job as a Park Technician; sometimes pulling trailer mounted 
equipment and often operating a fully loaded vehicle. He always practices safe operating
procedures and equipment tie-down practices; always securing his loads from unsafe shifting or 
from breaking free. We appreciate Jim's diligence in the safe operation of his vehicle. He's à 
first class example and role model for other employees. 



SIGNIFICANT REDUCTTON IN LOSSES
 

In recognition of the Bureau of Development Services for achieving a Significant 
Reduction of Losses during fiscal year 2009 against an average of the previous 3 
fiscal years in the following category: 

Workers' Compensation reduced 44o/o 

Here to receive this award on behalf of the Bureau is director, Paul Scarlet, 

SIGNIFICANT REDUCTTON IN LOSSES 

In recognition of the Bureau of Environmental Services for achieving a Significant 
Reduction of Losses during fiscal year 2009 against an average of the previous 3 
fiscal years in the following category 

General Liability reduced 2%
 
Workers' Compensation reduced L2o/o
 

Here to receive this award on behalf of the Bureau is director, Dean Marriott. 

SIGNIFICANT REDUCTTON IN LOSSES 

In recognition of the Portland Oàpartment of Transportation Maintenance 
Operations for achieving a Significant Reduction of Losses during fiscal year 2009 
against an average of the previous 3 fiscal years in the following categories: 

General Liability reduced l3o/o
 
Workers' Compensation reduced t6o/o
 

Here to receive this award on behalf of the Bureau is public works divisÍon 
manager, Suzanne Kahn 



SIGNIFICANT REDUCTION IN LOSSES 

In recognition of the Portland Police Bureau for achieving a Significant Reduction 
of Losses during fiscal year 2009 against an average of the previous 3 fiscal 
years in the following categories: 

General Liability reduced I0o/o
 
Fleet Liability reduced 77o/o
 

Here to receive this award on behalf of the Bureau and Chief Sizer is
 
Commander Dave Famous.
 

SIGNIFICANT REDUCTION IN LOSSES 

In recognition of the Portland Fire & Rescue for achieving a Significant Reduction 
of Losses during fiscal year 2009 against an average of t-he previous 3 fiscal 
years in the following category: 

Fleet Liability reduced 43o/o
 

Workers' Compensation reduced 33o/o
 

Here to receive this award on behalf of the Bureau is director, Chief Klum. 

SIGNIFICANT REDUCTTON IN LOSSES 

In recognition of the Portland Parks & Recreation for achieving a Significant 
Reduction of Losses during fiscal year 2009 against an average of the previous 3 
fiscal years in the following category: 

General Liability reduced I5o/o
 
Fleet Liability reduced 97o
 

Here to receive this award on behalf of the Bureau is director , Zari Santner.
 



SIGNIFICANT REDUCTION IN LOSSES 

In recognition of the Portland Water Bureau for achieving a Significant Reduction 
of Losses during fiscal year 2009 against an average of the previous 3 fiscal 
years in the following category: 

General Liability 610/o 

Here to receive this award on behalf of the Bureau is work group director, David 
Shaff. 
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COMMISSIONERS VOTED 
AS FOLLOWS: 

YEAS NAYS 

l.Fntz 

2. Fish 

3. Saltzman 

4. Leonard 

Adams 


